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Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 26 March 2015

	Members


	Steve Childs (SC) – Chair

Julia Waters (JW) 

Karen Sheridan (KS)
Jane White (JW)
David Erridge (DE) 

Carole Cook (CC)


	PRU rep (Melbury College)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

Primary School rep (The Priory)

Special School rep (Perseid)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)



	In Attendance
	Paul Ballatt (PB)

Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Allison Jones (AJ)
Sandra Garvey (SG)
	LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy &  
  Performance
LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Early Years 
LBM CSF – Clerk


	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) – Vice Chair
Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Terry Daniels (TD)

Paul Lufkin (PL)

Frieda Perry (FP)

Andrew Kennedy (AK)

Chris Milton (CM)

Yvette Stanley (YS)


	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
        Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Roman Catholic Archdiocese rep

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

        Director CSF, LBM 




	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
The Chair welcomed colleagues to the meeting, introductions were made and apologies noted.  

	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 3 February and Matters Arising   

	
	The draft minutes were agreed for accuracy.

Matters Arising 

Facilities Time
The Local Authority (LA)  is still in negotiation with the unions around the draft protocol, and there are some unresolved issues.  PB confirmed that the LA has, as yet, not agreed the terms and value of additional facilities time (to include health and safety work), but if approved the Forum will then be approached regarding funding.  As budgets have been set for 2015-16, it is likely that the Forum will be asked to agree a one off payment from DSG to cover 2014-15 and 2015-16, and then include this as an ongoing pressure within the consultation document to schools later in the year for 2016-17 onwards.  

Licences
Thanks were extended to MKS for providing information to members.  The note set out what is included within the central licence agreement with the EFA, and the additional information relating to Careers and Sharp Licences.

Budget Pressures 
JW requested support for headteachers around the re-engineering of services delivered in schools.  PB replied that the Director was minded to establish a process, working alongside schools to address the budget pressures facing both them, and the LA, over the next few years.  He suggested that a series of pieces of work needs to happen in order to surface issues and explore how best to address them. PB added that the LA has already begun to look at SLAs with schools and how to trade differently with a view to how services will be funded in future.   

It was noted that, whilst this piece of work was not specific to the Schools Forum’s remit, members did have an interest, as would the MEP Board, the headteachers’ groups and school cluster groups.  The willingness by members of Schools Forum to proceed with this piece of work, however, was noted.  

Benchmarking of Merton’s Allocations  
It was noted that more up to date benchmarking was required, and MKS undertook to compare how Merton compared to the national position.
A discussion followed around the proposed national funding formula and the impact this will have on schools.  It has been mooted by politicians that double decker ratio funding (deprivation) is likely to cease in the future, and that parental qualifications funding may increase.  It was also noted that a national formula may not, in fact, materialise because of the inherent difficulties involved.
	MKS


	3.
	Budget Monitoring 2014/2015

	
	
Members noted the financial position of the DSG as at February 2015.  
· The total forecast across all blocks shows a net underspend of £573k;

· There is significant underspend within the Early Years block due to the two year old offer.  The funding mechanism will change from eligibility to participation, and there will be no more trajectory funding available to build capacity;

· It was confirmed that the education elements for Independent Day School and Independent Residential School provision are funded through DSG, however, the Social Care elements are met from the General Fund.   

JW sought assurance that funding for placements is being quality assured for accuracy.  PB confirmed that funding for placements is appropriately apportioned.

· SC commented that it would be helpful, for the future, to broaden members’ understanding of the relation between the DSG and General Fund.  

AJ explained why substantial funding was required for Early Years to ensure sufficient take up over the next two years.  Over the past two years, significant funding was received based on predicted take up, ie, 1000 children.  However, take up was only 540 by January this year.  Much work is underway to try to build in capacity.  

Specific work is being undertaken for those children with complex needs and an options appraisal strategy will be done, looking at maximising space from PVIs and Childrens’ Centres. 

MKS reported that the figures for final high needs funding for 2015-16 is still awaited.
	

	4.
	Expected Use of Reserves 

	
	
MKS talked Members through the Reserves 2014-15 paper and the following comments were noted: 


· The MEP underspend will be carried forward to next year, to cover the commitment of work with primary schools on teacher training;

· The cost for this year’s funding for facilities time work needs to be factored in.  The exact amount will be known when an agreement has been reached;

· JW queried the number of schools within Merton who are holding reserves.  It was suggested that the MEP Board might be best placed to approach schools for this information to assist the conversations to be had around funding as a whole;
· In response to JW’s query regarding the use of reserves for setting up new schools, MKS confirmed that there is a duty to consult;

· MKS confirmed that any overspend in the high needs block would be funded from underspends in the schools block and reserves.
· AJ confirmed that the amount set aside for Early Years is time limited.
	

	5.
	Any Other Business 

	
	
Attendance at Meetings 
SC raised the issue of quoracy, and the importance of members’ attendance at meetings.  The idea of a substitute member was also suggested.  It was agreed that SC would write to all members in regards to this issue.

The difficulty around securing an Early Years representative was discussed, and PB/SG were asked to look into whether the Regulations would allow for an additional primary Headteacher to take on this role, whilst continuing a search for attendance from the PVI sector.
Schools Forum Meetings
Next Meeting:  18 June at 4pm at the Chaucer Centre.

2015-16 Programme

It was agreed that the next round of meetings would be held at Malmesbury Primary School in Morden between 4-6pm:

Confirmed dates as follows: 

8 September 2015
13 October 2015
16 December 2015 
3 February 2016 and 
24 March 2016
	SC

SG/PB
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